Dear Parents/Carers, The advice below was prepared by staff and parents following parental requests; I hope you find it useful and re-assuring. If there is some good advice that is missing please let me know for future amendments. Thank you. Phil
How can you help your child with school work?
· Take an interest in your child's exercise books. Ask them to show you their work. 

· Confirm with them that their bags are packed the night before with the books that they need and the correct equipment.
· Monitor their planner: Check the Planner for homework, completion of homework, any notes, and give praise for merits and for no consequences.
· Encourage them to plan ideas thoroughly before completing their first draft of any work.
· Encourage them to proof read any final pieces of work to reduce errors.
· Encourage them to research topics thoroughly by using books at home/the school library and internet facilities –then putting the information into their own words. You could assist with any research based homework; and help to find and present the information.

· Encourage access to helpful internet sites such as Bitesize and MyMaths (links from school website)
· Discuss topics covered in school.
· Discuss topical issues in the news.
· Encourage them to read.
· Encourage them to exercise

· Encourage them to have a small bottle of water and eat healthily.

· Sufficient sleep – Appropriate amounts of sleep have the biggest impact on improving learning ability and concentration.
· Limit the ‘Playstation’ and other computer games – research shows a direct pattern between increased school achievement and less time spent ‘on screens’.
· Encourage them to join at least one school club or activity.
· Students today are better at multi-tasking then ever before, but homework takes longer when attempted at the same time as ‘MSN’ and texting and playing a game! Providing a space at home where books can be laid out and it can be quiet without distractions is helpful.
Revision

Check that your child has planned a thorough revision programme. Encourage 30-40 minute slots and then a break. If necessary start with 20 min slots.
Encourage active revision – making notes, you can test them; encourage them to do practice exam questions. See the revision guidance on the school website.
This is advice that is applicable across all school years.
Additional individual advice on how to help your child in a specific subject can be obtained from the subject reports, parents’ evening, or please communicate with school via your child’s form tutor in the first instance.
